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August 2017 

Shire of Tammin 
Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

 
Website: 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  
Monday - Friday 
9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is Progress’ 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

Refuse Site Opening Hours 

Thursday & Saturday 9.00am - 1.00pm 

Rates 

Please remember  

that your Rates have 

to be paid by  

Wednesday 13th  

September to take  

advantage of your  

discounted amount.  

If  you are paying in  

instalments please  

remember that the first 

instalment is also due 

on the 13th  

September. 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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What's Happening in Tammin 

Licensing Transactions 

The Shire of Tammin wishes to advise that all licensing  

transactions are available every Monday - Friday 9am - 4pm. 

 

Goodbye & Good Luck Peter 

A major change for us as a council will be the advertising and 
selection of another CEO in the near future. Mr Peter Naylor, 
has resigned from the Tammin and Cunderdin Shire Council 
and will take up employment at Laverton Shire in early  
December, this year. Peter has spent two years as CEO in 
Tammin and his departure will be our loss. His "open door"  
policy indicates his willingness to listen to all people, and  
combined with his friendly and sometimes wicked disposition, 
his qualities will be hard to duplicate. We wish Peter and 
Heather all the best in their new adventure and look forward to 
a "drink or two on the way to Uluru"  

Comedy Gold  

Comedy Gold was back in Tammin on the 17th August for another night of stand 

up comedy. It was great to see a mix of people from Tammin and surrounding 

towns join us for a night full of laughter and fun.  

As everyone settled in with their platters of food and drinks, we were welcomed by the hilarious 

Kel Balnaves who was the MC for the night. This followed by the relatable Rich Naberhood  

talking through his lifestyle which involved a lot of time at the local boozer. This was followed by 

a short intermission then we welcomed Kehau Jackson who had everyone in hysterics with Ben 

Darsow finishing the night off.   

A big congratulations to our door prize winners on their surprise of 2 bottles of wine and a  

JB-HIFI gift card.  
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What's happening on our local roads?? 

 
The budget for the 2017/2018 financial year was adopted at the council meeting held on the 27

th
 

July 2017. Despite the scarcity of grant funding and the surprise reduction of road maintenance 

funds by the State Government, the Shire will progress with a number of capital projects  

including: 

Capital Projects 

 Tamma Village - Fencing 

 Tamma Village - Reticulation 

 Tammin Multi Purpose Courts 

 Plant Trailer - for Shire machinery 

 Tammin Wyalkatchem Road - 2km section, widening upgrade and sealing 

 Tammin Wyalkatchem Road - 2km final seal 

 Bungulla North Road - 3km section, pavement repairs, widening upgrade vegetation  

management and sealing 

 Gravel re-sheeting 

  - Various unsealed roads within the Shire 

 

There are some other projects that may be included later in the budget, but depending on what 

the outcome is of the Federal and State Governments funding arrangements, the projects will be 

decided if and when they may be included once the arrangements are finalised.   

 

 

 

Greg Stephens  
 

Manager of Works & Services  

0437 371 101  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au 
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Know your Council 

President   Scott Uppill (2017)   cruppill@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Deputy President  Carol Crane (2019)   crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Michael Greenwood (2017) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au   

Councillor   Patricia Bell (2017)   crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Donald Thomson (2019)  crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Glenice Batchelor (2019)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au 

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Peter Naylor  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager Finance & Administration  Kelsey Pryer  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Greg Stephens works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration and Finance   Georgie Crane admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Rates/Debtors Officer   Brooke Jasper  rates@tammin.wa.gov.au 

(Wednesdays & Fridays only) 

 

  Next Council meeting: Thursday, 28th September 2017, 5:00pm, Council Chambers 

 

Other Staff/Services 

Ranger       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Jodie Taylor  0473 387 368   

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     Building/EHO  

Jacky Jurmann     Tim Jurmann  

0448 009 037     0448 014 022 

jacky.jurmann@gmail.com    tim@crowecertification.com 

cruppill@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crcrane@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crthomson@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

